
 

 

 

 

REQUEST FOR DECISION 
 

TITLE: Bylaw #18.24 – Midlandvale Community Hall Road Closure 

DATE: June 17, 2024 

PRESENTED BY: Darryl Drohomerski, C.E.T., CAO 

ATTACHMENT: Bylaw #18.24 – Midlandvale Community Hall Road Closure 

 
SUMMARY:  

The Midlandvale Community Hall Association recently began construction of a new Outdoor 
Rink. During the process of applying for Development Permits, it was determined that a portion 
of the land being used for the Outdoor Rink Project, as well as their existing building, is on an 
unused municipal right-of-way.  

 

As the undeveloped road allowance is no longer required or utilized for public travel, and 
because the land is required for the completion of the Outdoor Rink, the Town of Drumheller 
would like to permanently close a portion of the road allowance and sell the land to the 
Midlandvale Community Hall Association.  

 

In accordance with Section 22 of the Municipal Government Act c.m-26, R.S.A, 2000:  

a) all roads in a municipality that are subject to the direction, control and management of a 
municipality must be closed by bylaw;  

b) the municipality must hold a public hearing in respect to the proposed bylaw; and,  
c) All road closure bylaws must be approved by the Minister of Transportation and 

Economic Corridors before it receives second reading.  

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That Council gives first reading to Midlandvale Community Hall Road Closure Bylaw #18.24 and 
sets the Public Hearing date for Monday, July 22, 2024 

 

DISCUSSION:  

Similar to other municipalities, the administrative costs associated with closure of the road 
allowance will be the responsibility of the applicant. Terms related to the administrative fees and 
cost of the land will be discussed with the applicant.  

 

FINANCIAL IMPACT:   

The administrative costs associated with the road closure are estimated to be about $2,000, 
with most of the cost attributed to the requirement to advertise in the local newspaper.  
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STRATEGIC POLICY ALIGNMENT: 

Council and Administration wish to correct any issues where private construction is or was 
undertaken on municipal land. 

COMMUNICATION STRATEGY:  

Notice of the proposed Road Closure and Public Hearing will take place via: 

a) newspaper ads in the Drumheller mail, running the weeks of July 3rd and July 10th;
b) letters to adjacent proprietors within 200m of the proposed road closure; and,
c) on the Town of Drumheller website as a media release on the Town calendar

MOTION:  Moved by Councillor Price, Councillor Sereda, M2024.209, June 17, 2024
That Council give first reading to Midlandvale Community Hall Road Closure Bylaw #18.24 and 

set the Public Hearing date for July 22, 2024.  

Mitchell Visser
Prepared by: 
Mitchell Visser 
Manager of Legislative 
Services  

Approved by: 
Darryl Drohomerski, C.E.T. 
Chief Administrative Officer 














